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BACKGROUND:  The Department of Sociology has put forward a referral for a minor in 
Social Work for semesters.  This is a new program. 
 
The department provided the following justification for this new minor. 
 
“The social work minor provides students an introduction to the field of social work and 
social welfare. It is designed to offer students a basic understanding of the skills needed 
to begin a career in professional social work. The minor is especially useful for students 
in majors that interface with Social Work such as Sociology, Psychology, Anthropology, 
Education, etc. who want an introductory understanding of the field. It will also be 
beneficial for students who plan to earn an MSW, become medical/public health 
professionals, and/or pursue public policy and advocacy work.” 
 
Having a minor in Social Work will serve students beyond our major interested in 
studying social work and preparing for the profession. This minor will serve those 
students in particular. 
 
RESOURCES CONSULTED: 
Deans 
Associate Deans 
Department Chairs 
All Faculty 
 
DISCUSSION: 
Before reaching the Academic Programs Committee, this program was reviewed by the 
College Curriculum Committee in the College of Letters, Arts, and Social Sciences 
(CLASS) as well as the Dean and Associate Deans of CLASS and the Office of 
Academic Programs. All concerns raised at those levels were addressed. The 
Academic Programs Committee then conducted campus-wide consultation, as well as 
its own review of the program.  No concerns were raised. 
 
All of the courses in this minor already exist and are offered for other programs.  
Consequently, there will be no substantial of time and effort from offerings needed for 
other programs. 
 
During the First Reading a question came up concerning whether the name “social 
work” would misleadingly imply that this program offers a level of preparation normally 
found only in accredited graduate-level programs.  In response, faculty in the Sociology 
Department noted that even graduate degrees in social work do not always lead to 
professional licensure, but nonetheless use the name.  Since professional licensure is a 
long path, and attainment of a graduate degree is only one step along that path, the 
mere presence of “social work” in the name of a program is not an unusual or 
misleading practice.  Moreover, the department will make it clear through advising that 
this program is for undergraduates interested in learning more about the field as they 
consider possible career paths, not a substitute for a graduate degree and licensure. 
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RECOMMENDATION: 

The Academic Programs Committee recommends approval of the new minor in Social 
Work. 
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Curriculog printout provided for reference only.  For most recent changes please refer to Curriculog 
database (https://cpp.curriculog.com/). 
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